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The Federal Housing Finance Agency (FHFA) Office of Inspector General (OIG) issued the 
subject report on March 23, 2021.  The objective of the report was to survey the impact of the 
SolarWinds Orion compromise on the FHFA and its regulated entities and obtain information 
about measures taken by the Agency and the regulated entities in response to the compromise. 

Because information in this report could be used to circumvent internal controls of FHFA and 
the regulated entities, it has not been released publicly. 


